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This week:

College Council, today, has been canceled. The next regularly scheduled meeting will be
Tuesday, Sept. 20, 3-5 p.m., Boardroom.
Student Services directors’ meeting, Wednesday, Sept. 7, 9-11 a.m.. Boardroom.
Taking Control of Your Work Day. CareerTrack seminar, Thurs., Sept. 8, 9 a.m.-4 p.m.,

Eugene Hilton. The first 30 Lane staff to call attend free; $15 to other LANE employees. To
register, call Peg Allison, Ext. 2923.

Printing/Graphics deadline. Submit materials needed for the first day of fall term by Sept. 19

shared decision-making news

Board postpones bond election

The Lane Board of Education will seek voter approval of a bond, but not in November.

Cindy Cable, Michael Dubick and Roger Hall favored going ahead with a $31 million proposal on
Nov. 8 but Peter Sorenson and Cindy Weeldreyer did not. Pat Riggs-Henson and Jim Pitney were
absent. Four votes were required to put the measure on the ballot. The next earliest date the
college could go out for a bond is March.

The board agreed that the college has significant facilities needs. A crowded November
ballot, an anti-tax public sentiment, and only two months to campaign were among the dissenting
arguments given. The rejected proposal was scaled down from an original $64 million list of
possible projects.

The board will resume bond discussions in December, and review the outcome of ballot
measures 5 and 20-both of which could alter when and if schools could pursue bond funding.

The next regularly scheduled meeting is Sept. 14.	

Annual Calendar Fair to be held next week

Purchasing Services and Boise Cascade Office Products will hold the annual Calendar Fair
for all campus departments on Tuesday, Sept. 13, from 9 a.m.-12 p.m., in the northwest comer of
the cafeteria. This is a great opportunity to order 1995 calendars for your department personnel.
Refreshments will be served. See you there! - Steve Evans, Ext. 2453

Fitness Center opens two weeks early for employee orientations

Outstanding participation by Lane employees has led the one-year-old Fitness Education
Center to open its doors two weeks prior to the return of students. Last year 358 Lane
employees participated in the program. After new members have registered for the FEC class and
completed a one-hour orientation session, they are free to exercise during any of the FEC open
hours. Early employee orientations will beheld Sept. 12-16 at 8 a.m., 12 p.m., and 2 p.m. For
more information, see page 53 of the fall term class schedule or contact Patrick Lanning at 744-
r\Ci^

jyo /.

English Eurythmy Theater to perform at Lane

Performing Arts welcomes the English Eurythmy Theater for a special performance
Friday, Sept. 16, at 8 p.m. This unique evening of theater, titled The Winds of Time, was created
from three one-act plays by Thornton Wilder. Tickets are $10; Lane student tickets are $5. Call
the Box Office, Ext. 2202 for tickets.

Bookstore closure

The Bookstore is closed through Sept. 19. If you have questions, please call Ext. 2256.
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Computer Services establishes a “help desk” for staff

A “help desk” has been established in Computer Services to assist Lane staff with their

computer hardware, software, network, and development problems or questions. If we can’t help
you over the phone. Ext. 4155, someone will come to your desk as soon as possible.

Health care ethics class offered fall term

Family and Health Careers will offer a class in health care ethics fall term. The course will

explore ethical issues including: physician-assisted suicide, surrogate parenting, freezing human

embryos, animal experimentation, and genetic engineering, Instructor Barry Nobel, J.D., Ph.D.

has taught health care ethics at the University of California, and the University of Puget Sound.
For details, see page 49 and 50 of your class schedule or contact Dr. Nobel at 344-3080.

FIPSE preliminary grant applications due earlier this year

The Fund for the Improvement of Postsecondary Education (FIPSE) preliminary
applications for comprehensive program grants are due Oct. 18. FIPSE reviews the five-page

preliminary applications to select a pool of applicants to submit full proposals. To learn more
about this grant opportunity and others, attend the grants workshops during inservice. Contact
Sarah LaMaster, Ext. 2312 for more information about FIPSE grants and/or the workshops.

Luncheon tickets available

Luncheon tickets are available for Carolyn Desjardin's presentation on Sept. 12 at the

Black Angus. Tickets are $5 and must be purchased by Sept. 8. Intercampus orders may be
used for block purchases by departments. Contact Julie Baker, Ext. 2199.

Lane’s all-faculty conference

Wellness humorist Leigh Anne Jasheway is the featured luncheon speaker at the all-faculty
conference luncheon on Tuesday, Sept. 20. Tickets purchased by noon Friday, Sept. 16 are $2;

tickets will be $4 at the door on Sept. 20. Get your ticket early from Julie Baker, Ext. 2199.

THANK YOU

To all my friends and co-workers at Lane, thank you for the best twenty six years of my life. This has been my
home-away-from-home, my sanctuary at times, my family, and an exciting world of knowledge where all things are

possible and opportunities are unlimited. I feel privileged to have gone to school here and to have worked here and
to have known all of you. You're all very special and caring people. I'll miss you a lot. With tots of fond memories,
Betty Hunt, Computer Services

ADS

FOR SALE: 88 Mitsubishi Cordia, 5-speed turbo,
sunroof, stereo, recent tune-up, new front tires.

$3,200. Contact Susan Tatar, Campus Services,
Ext. 2216 or 344-7219.

FOR SALE: Apartment size dryer. $100. Contact
Mary Michaud, LEAP, Ext. 2939.

FREE: ADORABLE 4 MONTH-OLD KITTEN,

gray/short-hair. Very playful. Comes with food, bowl,
litterbox. Son cannot keep in his “no pet" apt. Call
Drew, 687-8654, or Jane Johnson, BDC, E)rt. 2255.

LAST CHANCE RIDE TO MT. PISGAH and environs

will be held Friday, Sept. 9, at high noon. Pack up
your troubles in your old packback and ride, ride,
ride. We’ll be leaving from the south parking tot by
the Maliroom. Helmets and bicycles are required
unless your feet are fast enough to keep up with us.
Chris Hainley, Sr.. Financial. Aid, Ext. 2350.

FREE BINDERS: I Have several 1 inch. 14-7/8" X

11" black, rigid cover binders (Legal size) turned in at
the Warehouse Recycle Office Products Center.
Great for burst printouts. Worth $26, but are free to
any dept. Steve Evans, Warehouse, Ext. 2453.

OREGONIANS FOR TAX FAIRNESS will be holding
a press conference/rally to present their solution to

the education funding crisis on Saturday. Sept. 10,
10 a.m., Hilton Conference Center Plaza. Come and

support Oregon public education. Trish Rosewood,
485-3020.

COMFY LOVE SEAT AND SOFA (not a hide-a-bed),
for sale. Would be great for a coast cabin or
mountain hideaway. Beige material with wide tan
strips. $100 for the set; also double bed bookshelf
headboard with frame. Make an offer. Cail Phyllis
Witham, F&HC. Ext. 2069.

FOR SALE: Refrigerator, Kitchen Aid, 17.5 cu. ft.,

factory ice maker, adjustable shelves, almond, 3
years old, $325 or best offer. Contact Cynthia
Deshpande, College Finance, Ext. 2610.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day prior

to publication. Next-day placement is attempted but
cannot be guaranteed. Send through intercampus
mail; deliver to the tray outside ADM 210; E-Mail to.
Joan Aschim; fax to 744-3970; or submit on 3-1/2"

computer disk, IBM or Mac. Include first and last
name, department, and extension. All items will be
run once and repeated if space permits. The Daily
will publish Tuesdays only from June 14-Sept. 13.

ALL-YOU-CAN-EATbarbecue picnic/fund-raiserfor
Chuck Ivey for state representative. Sunday. Sept.
11, 3-7 p.m. Richardson Park at Fern Ridge Lake.
$15 per person. $25 per couple. Contact Steve
Candee, Soc. Sci., Ext. 2188 for tickets.
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This week:

● Calendar Fair, today, 9 a.m.-noon, northwest comer of the cafeteria, sponsored by Purchasing
Services and Boise Cascade Office Products. Order your 1995 calendars.

● Fitness center orientations: Tuesday, 8-10 a.m. and 1-4 p.m.; Wednesday, 8-10 a.m. and
12-4 p.m.; Thursday, closed; and Friday, 8-10 a.m. and 12-2 p.m. Call Ext. 2058 for details.

● Classified Council meeting. Wednesday, Sept. 14, 3-5 p.m., PE 205.
● Board of Education meeting. Wednesday, Sept. 14, 6:30 p.m.; executive session, 5:30 p.m.;

both in the Boardroom (see below).

● Managers’ Forum. Friday, Sept. 16, 8:30-10 a.m., FOR 308.
● 'The Winds of Time” by Eurythmy Theater, Friday, Sept. 16, 8 p.m., Performing Arts. Call

Ext 2202 to order (see below).

Board agenda
The Board of Education will meet on Wednesday, Sept. 14, at 6:30 p.m., following an

executive session at 5:30 p.m.; both in the Boardroom. Agenda highlights mclude a funding
forumla discussion and an accreditation visit update.

All-staff meeting
The all-staff meeting will be held Monday, Sept. 19, from 1:30-3:30 p.m., in Performing

Arts main hall. The program features the annual welcome by President Jerry Moskus.

Political awareness events open to all employees
Two events are open to all employees to help you cast an informed vote on Nov. 8:

“Effective Political Communication” a how-to workshop, Wednesday. September 21,
1:30-3:30 p.m., FOR 307, with these panelists:
V Lee Beyer, State Representative, District 42
V Betsy Boyd, Congressional Aide to U.S. Rep. Peter DeFazio
V Linda Lynch, Director of Intergovernmental Operations, City of Eugene
V Steve Mueller, Letter Lobby
V Don Satchel, Oregon Education Association

♦ Candidates’ Fair, week of Oct. 3-7, noon, cafeteria, different candidates each day.

♦

Eurythmy Theater to perform
‘The Winds of Time” performance by Eurythmy Theater will be held on Friday, Sept. 16,

at 8 p.m. in Performing Arts main hall. Based on three one-act plays by Thornton Wilder, the
performance will feature a highly dramatic style including innovative lighting and design. The
evening is funded in part by Lane’s professional development teams to provide a limited number
of $5 tickets for employees. General admission is $10. Call Ext. 2202 for tickets.

Classified picnic includes medallion hunt
The hunt is on once again at Mt. Pisgah! In connection with the Lane Community

College Employees Federation annual picnic on Sept. 20, a medallion will be hidden somewhere
in the arboretum. Finder of the medallion will win a prize, to be announced at the classified
union membership meeting on Sept. 19. The first clue follows; watch upcoming Dailies for
more. Additional picnic information is in the September issue of the LCCEF newsletter. The
clue: “Take a walk in the woods, and watch out for bears. There’s one at Mt. Pisgah that you
will not want to run away from....” - Gloria Jarvis, Ext. 2308

Volunteers needed
Volunteers are needed to staff the welcome week booth on Sept. 26 and 27. Please

volunteer a two-hour block of itme. Call Jeannee or Shawna in Student Activities at Ext. 2336.



The Daily, Tuesday, September 13,1994 - Page 2

KEY BENCHMARK
Printing
deadline

Materials needed

for the first day of fall
term should be

submitted to Printing/
Graphics by Sept. 19.
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Produced by Research and Planning. July 21,1994

College Council meeting canceled
College Council will not meet Sept. 20. The next meeting will be Tuesday, Oct. 4, 1:30

3:30 p.m., in the Boardroom. For more information call Linda Waddell at Ext. 2313.

CHANGES IN OFFICE HOURS

● Campus Ministry will be closed through Sept. 26.
● Bootetore reopens Sept. 20.

JOBS

The following positions are available to the public:
● Executive Secretary to Vice President for Instructional Services, management support, closes Sept. 19.
● Special Projects Assistant, 64% time, Business Development Center, office support specialist,closes Sept. 16.
● Instructional Support Specialist, Media Arts & Technology, instructionalsupportspecialist,closes 9/16/94.

ADS

FOR SALE: WHIRLPOOL WASHER & DRYER,
matched pair, almond. Excellent condition. All
manuals. $250. Anne Bacon, Instructional Computing
Ext. 2065, or Jim Bacon at 746-7574.

FOR SALE): UNIDEN CORDLESS PHONE, $35;
RECLINER, beige, excellent condition, $85; PENTAX
50mm lens, $25; OLYMPUS 135mm lens, $35; IBM

COMPATIBLE COMPUTER, monitor & keyboard, 640K,
two 5-1/4” floppy drives, no hard drive, good condition,
$100 or best offer. Call Therese or Steve at 465-1399.

(Therese Picado, Institutional Advancement.)

FOR SALE: APARTMENT-SIZE DRYER, $100. Mary
Michaud, LEAP, Ext. 2939.

FOR RENT: Immaculate 3-bedroom, 1-1/2-bath home

with covered patio, large shade trees, beautiful lawn,
rich garden, fences, and other money-saving features.
Rent $750/month and $950 deposit which can be
refunded in full. Pets okay, but NO SMOKERS, no
Section 8. Near McKenzie River at 2833 Villa Way,
Springfield (in country north of Hayden bridge way).
Available Sept. 17. Please call for appointment, 689-
9366. Charley Bentz, Science, Ext. 2446.

DR BICYCLE WHEEL BRUSH CUTTER with 30-inch

mower attachment. Used 5 hours. New price $1,750
plus shipping. Moving, will sacrifice for $1,500. Jim
Bacon, 746-7574, or Anne Bacon, Ext. 2065.

FOR SALE: ‘88 MITSUBISHI CORDIA 5-speed turbo,
sunroof, stereo, recent tune-up, new front tires. $3200.
Contact Susan Tatar, Campus Services, Ext. 2216, or
344-7219.

FOR SALE: REFRIGERATOR, Kitchen Aid, 17-cu.ft.,

factory ice maker, adjustable shelves, almond. 3 years
old. $325 or best offer. Contact Cynthia Deshpande,
College Finance, Ext. 25610.

URGENTLY NEED SINGLE BED with mattress (and
box spring if price is right). Please call Ellice at Ext.
2023. (Ellice Leichter, T&D.)

THE DAILY returns to a Monday-Tuesday-Wednesday-Thursday schedule effective Sept. 19. Deadline is
noon of the day prior to publication. Submissions must include first and last name, department, and
extension number. All items will be run once and repeated if space permits. Priority will be given to new
Items. Send items to The Daily via intercampus mail; hand-deliver to the in-basket outside ADM 210; E-
Mail to Joan Aschim; Internet to aschim@edlane.lane.edu; fax to 744-3970; or mail from off-campus to
The Daily, Lane Community College, 4000 E. 30th Ave., Eugene, OR 97405.. Mac or IBM 3-1/2" disks
encouraged, any word processing format, Call Ext. 2591 for more information.
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This week:

* The Daily returns to Monday-Tuesday-Wednesday-
Thursday schedule today(see back page).

● LCCEA faculty union meeting, today, 3:45-4:30 p.m..
Performing Arts main theater.

● LCCEF classified union meeting, today, 3:30 p.m.,
FOR 309.

● College Council will not meet Sept. 20. Next meeting
is Oct. 4, 1:30-3 p.m., Boardroom.

● Inservice change: '^Levels of Thinking. Doing.
Testing” on Tuesday, Sept. 20, 10:25 a.m.-12:15 p.m.,
has been moved to M&A 235 (was CEN 449).

● LCCEF annual picnic. Tuesday, Sept. 20, 4 p.m.-dusk,
Mt. Pisgah Arboretum.

● Inservice change: ‘‘Forming Lane’s Technology and
Teaching Think Tank” on Wednesday, Sept. 21, will be
held from 1:30-3 p.m. in CEN 8.

● All-staff brunch. Thursday, Sept. 22, 10:30-11:45 a.m.,

Bristow Square; and Hi-Noon All-Staff Talent Revue.
12-2 p.m.. Performing Arts main theater.

● Faculty Council meeting, Thursday, Sept. 22, 3-4:30
p.m.. Boardroom.

President to

welcome staff

I

1

President Jerry Moskus
welcomes employees at the
annual meeting today from 1:30-
3:30 p.m. in Performing Arts
main theater.

Fitness center gets new gear; offers early staff orientations
Nine new pieces of exercise equipment arrived at the Fitness Education Center last week

and are available for use. Call 744-3987 for an updated list. The pre-fall term schedule for
orientations and workouts is Tuesday, Sept. 20, 12-2 p.m. & 4-6 p.m.; Wednesday, Sept. 21, 8-10
a.m. & 12-1 p.m.; Thursday, Sept. 22, 12-2 p.m. & 4-6 p.m.; Friday, Sept. 23, 8-10 a.m. & 12-2
p.m.

Events will help employees be better voters, citizens
♦ “Effective Political Communication” a how-to workshop for all employees, will be

held on Wednesday, September 21, from 1:30-3:30 p.m., in FOR 307. Panelists will be Lee
Beyer, State Representative, District 42; Betsy Boyd, Congressional Aide to U.S. Rep. Peter
DeFazio; Linda Lynch, Director of Intergovernmental Operations, City of Eugene; Steve
Mueller, Letter Lobby; and Don Satchel, Oregon Education Association.

♦ A Candidates’ Fair will be held the week of Oct. 3-7 at noon in the cafeteria.

Different candidates will be available each day to take questions and discuss issues.

Annual faculty art show opens
A life-size black-and-white photo sculpture by David

Joyce titled “New York Family Photo” is part of the annual
art department faculty exhibition. The exhibition opens today
and runs through Friday, Oct. 14, in the Art Department
Gallery. Hours are 8 a.m. to 10 p.m. Monday through
Thursday and 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. Friday.

The faculty: Bill Blix, drawing, sculpture and
ceramics; Bruce Dean, basic design, drawing and painting;
Glen Diseth, visual arts; Nancy Hoskins, weaving; Harold
Hoy, drawing and sculpture; t)avid Joyce, visual arts; Joyce
Kommer, design, drawing and painting; Ellen Lindly, figure
sculpture; Rogene Manas, graphic design ; Satoko Okito,
drawing, water color, and oriental art history; Thomas
Rubick, graphic design; Craig Spilman, drawing and
printmaking; Walt Stevens, drawing, painting and basic
design; Matthew Tullis, graphic design; Betsy Vander
Schaaf, art history; Dan White, jewelry and metalsmithing;
Bruce Wild, ceramics; and Rosco Wright, airbrush and basic design.
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Classified picnic clue
The Lane Community College Employees Federation picnic will be held Sept. 20 at Mt.

Pisgah. A medallion will be hidden in the arboretum. The finder will win a prize, to be
announced at the classified union membership meeting today. A clue appeared in the Sept. 13
Daily. Here’s another: “You don’t have to travel high and you don’t have to travel low, but if
you look in the irght place you will find the Fire-Fighting Fellow.” - Gloria Jarvis, Ext. 2308

Teaching Improvement Process offers help
Contracted and continuing part-time instructors are invited to participate in Lane’s term-

long Teaching Improvement Process (TIP). Participants will be observed by and will consult
with a non-threatening trained consultant, be videotaped, receive a computerized analysis of
student responses, and get many new ideas. Apply for any term during the 1994-95 academic
year by calling Sharon Thomas at Ext 2145.

Deadline extended for faculty open enrollment
Faculty employees interested in changing from one medical insurance plan to another or

in adding a dependent to medical or dental insurance coverage may do so during open
enrollment. The deadline for open enrollment has been extended to Sept. 20. New enrollment
forms may be picked up at the receptionist’s desk in Personnel Services All changes received by
Carol Goldsberry in Personnel Services by 5 p.m. on Sept. 20 will be effective Oct. 1.

OFFICE NOTES

● Campus Ministry will be closed until Sept. 26.
● Bookstore reopens Sept. 20.

JOBS

If not filled by a Lane bargaining unit employee by the closing date listed, these positions will be opened
to the public:
● Electrician, Campus Services Dept., electrician, closes 9/22.
● Painter, Campus Services Dept., painter, closes 9/22.

ADS

FOR SALE: 1986 NISSAN king cab pickup. Low
miles (54K), new tires, dean and mechanically
sound. Credit union high book is $6400, but the
asking price is only $5400. I am selling it for my
father who is too ill to drive anymore. Call Linda
Riepe, Family & Health Careers, at Ext. 2287 or
687-1514.

URGENTLY NEED SINGLE BED with mattress

(and box spring if price is right). Please call Ellice
at Ext. 2023. (Ellice Leichter, T&D.)

FOR RENT: Immaculate 3-bedroom, 1-1/2-bath

home with covered patio, large shade trees,
beautiful lawn, rich garden, fences, and other
money-saving features. Rent $750/month and
$950 deposit which can be refunded in full. Pets
okay, but NO SMOKERS, no Section 8. Near
McKenzie River at 2833 Villa Way, Springfield (in
country north of Hayden bridge way). Available
Sept. 17. Please call for appointment, 689-9366.
Charley Bentz, Science, Ext. 2446.

DR BICYCLE WHEEL BRUSH CUTTER with 30-

inch mower attachment. Used 5 hours. New price
$1,750 plus shipping. Moving, will sacrifice for
$1,500. Jim Bacon, 746-7574, or Anne Bacon,
Ext. 2065.

FOR SALE: MONOCHROME MONITOR,

keyboard, and Panasonic dot matrix printer (the
CPU died). Make an offer for all or part. Tom
Reimer, Math, Ext. 2392, or 344-7903.

FOR SALE: 1980 DATSUN 510 wagon, high
mileage, but well maintained. 4-speed, radio,
everything works. Linda Mooney, ABSE, Exts.
2057/2214, or 933-2511.

$50 REWARD for lead resulting in successful
renting of a painting studio. Jerry Ross, Computer
Information Technology, Ext. 2827.

HIT THE ROAD IN STYLE. Touring bicycle,
Univega, 19” frame, 15 speed, down handlebars,
Blackburn rack, toe clips, mirror, excellent low-
mileage bike. $175. Joe Freeman, Cooperative
Education: call 344-6468.

FOR SALE): UNIDEN CORDLESS PHONE, $35;
RECLINER, beige, excellent condition, $85;
PENTAX 50mm lens, $25; OLYMPUS 135mm

lens, $35; IBM COMPATIBLE COMPUTER,
monitor & keyboard, 640K, two 5-1/4” floppy
drives, no hard drive, good condition, $100 or best
offer. Call Therese or Steve at 465-1399.

(Therese Picado, Institutional Advancement.)FOR SALE: WHIRLPOOL WASHER & DRYER,

matched pair, almond. Excellent condition. All
manuals. $250. Anne Bacon, Instructional

Computing, Ext. 2065, or Jim Bacon at 746-7574.

The Daily
SCHEDULE. The Daily returns to a Monday-Tuesday-Wednesday-Thursday effective today.
HOW TO SUBMIT INFORMATION. Deadline is noon of the day prior to publication. Include first and

last name, department, and extension number. Submit Mac or IBM 3-1/2” disks, any program, when
possible. Send via intercampus mail; deliver to the in-basket outside ADM 210; E-Mail to Joan Aschim;
Internet to aschim@edlane.lane.edu; fax to 744-3970; or mail to The Daily, Lane Community College,
4000 E. 30th Ave., Eugene, OR 97405.

WHAT TO EXPECT. Next-day placement is attempted but cannot be guaranteed. All items will be
run once and repeated if space permits. Priority will be given to new items. Ads will be run twice; for
repeat placement, notify The Daily; observe six times per term limit. All items subject to editing for brevity
and Associated Press style.

MISC. Editor: Joan Aschim. Assistant Editor: Angela Miller. Call Ext. 2591 for more information.
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Today:
● Bookstore reopens.

● Fitness Center orientations 12-2 p.m. & 4-6 p.m. Also Wednesday, Sept. 21, 8-10 a.m. &
12-2 p.m.; Thursday, Sept. 22, 12-2 p.m. & 4-6 p.m.; Friday, Sept. 23, 8-10 a.m. & 12-2 p.m.

● College Council meeting canceled. Next meeting is Oct. 4, 1:30-3 p.m., Boardroom.

● “Levels of Thinking. Doing. Testing”. 10:25 a.m.-12:15 p.m.. MtfeA 235.

● LCCEF annual picnic. 4 p.m.-dusk, Mt. Pisgah Arboretum (see clue, back page).

Jean Geiger wins innovation award
Business instructor Jean Geiger has received the

Innovation of the Year Award for 1994. Geiger won the award
for upgrading business curriculum and equipment and for
developing a prototype technical professional associate degree
being used as a model statewide. Her curriculum upgrades
included various software applications and new classes that
integrated the use of E-mail, networks, and scanner programs.

She also provided instrumental assistance in acquiring grants to

upgrade computer equipment.

Geiger has taught at Lane since 1990. She was associate
dean at Waukesha County Technical College in Wisconsin from
1986-90, a recruiter for Children’s Hospital of Wisconsin from
1982-86, a nurse recruiter at St. Joseph’s Hospital in Wisconsin
from 1979-82, and a high school business education instructor
from 1973-79. She has both a master’s and bachelor’s degree

from the University of Wisconsin-Whitewater.

The innovation award is sponsored by the national League for Innovation in the
Community College. One award is given annually at each of the League’s 18 member colleges.

List of high school staff available
A 1994-95 list of district high school counselors and career education staff is available

from Shan Titus, High School Relations, Ext. 2688.

Writing tutors needed
The Writing Center needs tutors with work-study grants or who would like to earn a free

class for 30 hours of tutoring. The tutor must have completed WR 121 with an “A” grade, be
presentable, responsible, and relate well to people. Students interested in meeting students from
other countries will find tutoring especially appealing. Interested students should contact Sharon
Thomas in the English, Foreign Language and Speech Department, Ext. 2145.

Deadline today for faculty open enrollment
Faculty employees interested in changing from one medical insurance plan to another or

in adding a dependent to medical or dental insurance coverage may do so during open
enrollment. Tlie deadline for open enrollment has been extended to Sept. 20. New enrollment
forms may be picked up at the receptionist’s desk in Personnel Services. All changes received
by Carol Goldsberry in Personnel Services by 5 p.m. on Sept. 20 will be effective Oct. 1.

New insurance rate charts are available for faculty
New insurance premium rate charts for faculty are available in the forms rack inside

Personnel Services. Charts are available for 10-01-94 and 11-01-94. Note that new insurance

rates for HMO Oregon and Blue Cross vision will change on 01-01-95, but the actual premium
increase amounts are not yet available. If you have any questions, please contact Carol
Goldsberry in Personnel Services at Ext. 2590.

Volunteers needed during fall welcome
Volunteers are needed to staff the welcome week booth on Sept. 26 and 27. Please

volunteer a two-hour block of time. Call Jeannee or Shawna in Student Activities at Ext. 2336.
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Classified picnic clue
The Lane Community College Employees Federation picnic will be held TODAY at Mt.

Pisgah. A medallion will be hidden in the arboretum. The finder will win a prize. Clues have
appeared in The Daily. Here’s the last one: “By traveling through the centuries you will find
Smokey and the medallion...” - Gloria Jarvis, Ext. 2308

Technology conference brochures available
The League for Innovation 1994 Conference on Information Technology will be held

Nov. 13-16 in Houston. The registration fee of $295 will be discounted to $195 for participants
from League colleges. For more information or a program brochure, call Ext. 2302.

Kudos

Steve Candee. political science instructor, presented to the National Paralegal
Academy at the University of Oregon on Sept. 7 regarding placements for paralegal interns
through Lane’s co-op education program. Candee also appeared as a guest on Alan Siporin’s
“Critical Mass” show on KLCC on Sept. 18, to discuss the initiative petition process in Oregon.

Dave Patman, director of Business and Industry Services, was elected vice chair of the
League for Innovation’s Business and Industry Services Network. BISNET helps community
colleges improve the delivery of employee training to business and industry, and increases the
competitiveness of corporations by preparing a world-class workforce.

Art Te^ger. English instructor, has an article in the October 1994 issue of The Rider
about a motorcycle tour, titled “Revisiting Mt. St. Helens.

Include disability services notice in student information
Disability Services suggest including the following information in student information

such as course syllabi, handbooks, or other literature: Lane Community College promotes equal
educational opportunities for students with disabilities. If you have a disability and need any
assistance, please notify your instructor and make an appointment immediately with Disability
Services, Center Building, Room 217, or call 747-4501 Ext 2150.

Event reminders

“Forming Lane’.s Technology and Teaching Think Tank.” Wednesday. Sept 21, 1:30-3 p.m.,
CEN8.

All-staff brunch. Thursday, Sept 22,10:30-11:45 a.m., Bristow Square; and Hi-Noon All-
Staff Talent Revue. 12-2 p.m., Performing Arts main theater.

Faculty Council meeting, Thursday, Sept 22, 3-4:30 p.m., Boardroom.

“Effective Political Communication” how-to workshop for all employees, Wednesday,
September 21,1:30-3:30 p.m., FOR 307.
Candidates’ Fair, week of Oct 3-7, noon, cafeteria.

●'

ADS

WOOD FOR SALE: Fir, $110 a cord. Oak. $145

a cord. Diane Reiber, Business Dept., Ext. 2221.
FOR SALE: 1980 DATSUN 510 wagon, high
mileage, but well maintained. 4-speed, radio,
everything works. Linda Mooney, ABSE, Exts.
2057/2214, or 933-2511.FOR SALE: 1986 NISSAN king cab pickup. Low

miles (54K), new tires, clean and mechanically
sound. Credit union high book is $6400, but the
asking price is only $5400. 1 am selling it for my
father who is too ill to drive anymore. Call Linda
Riepe, Family & Health Careers, at Ext. 2287 or
687-1514.

$50 REWARD for lead resulting in successful
renting of a painting studio. Jerry Ross, Computer
Information Technology, Ext. 2827.

HIT THE ROAD IN STYLE. Touring bicycle.
Univega, 19” frame, 15 speed, down handlebars,
Blackburn rack, toe clips, mirror, excellent low-
mileage bike. $175. Joe Freeman. Cooperative
Education; call 344-6468.

FOR SALE: MONOCHROME MONITOR,

keyboard, and Panasonic dot matrix printer {the
CPU died). Make an offer for all or part. Tom
Reimer, Math, Ext. 2392, or 344-7903.
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Today:

● “Effective Political Communication” how-to workshop for all employees, 1:30-3:30 p.m.,
FOR 307.

● Fitness Center orientations today, 8-10 a.m. & 12-2 p.m. Also Thursday, Sept. 22, 12-2 p.m.

& 4-6 p.m.; Friday, Sept. 23, 8-10 a.m. & 12-2 p.m.

● “Forming Lane's Technology and Teaching Think Tank.” 1:30-3 p.m., CEN 8.

Instructor of the Year back from whale study
Science instructor Terri Herbert is back from a three-week study of

blue and humpback whales at a research station on the Farallon Islands, a
sanctuary about 35 miles west of San Francisco. Herbert was named
Instructor of the Year for 1993-94 in June.

Herbert worked with a team from Oregon State University. “The
really exciting news is that the blue whales are making a comeback. Their
populations are increasing.” Research will continue for three more weeks
but Herbert’s back to teach marine ecology, marine biology, and seabirds
and mammals at Lane.

Some comments from the students who nominated her for the teaching award:

“She is an amazing teacher, one of the best teachers I’ve ever had.”
“She wants us to succeed.

“I think Terri has not forgotten what it is to be a student.”
“LCC is very lucky to have her.”
Herbert joined the part-time faculty at Lane in 1990. She has a bachelor’s degree in

biology, a master’s degree in science education, and teaching credentials from Oregon State
University. She has taught in middle school and was named the Oregon Science Teacher’s
Association New Science Teacher of the Year for 1986-87. She teaches part-time at Hatfield
Marine Science Center in Newport.

shared decision-making news

Board to resume bond discussion in November

The Lane Community College Board of Education met Sept. 14 and decided to continue
discussion of a construction bond at its November meeting, after the Nov. 8 election.

Approved unanimously were:

● $20 million cap on funds in the local government investment pool, up from $10 million, to
maximize interest income

● appointment of Linda DeWitt as temporary director of financial aid
● renewal of a helicopter lease

The board discussed the institutional effectiveness measurement plan annual report, the
accreditation visit scheduled for Oct. 12-14, and the statewide community college funding

formula. President Jerry Moskus said a formula would soon be adopted by the colleges’
presidents. The first formula proposed in December would have cost Lane $8 million. A second
proposal made in June would have cost the college $2.3 million. The latest proposal would cost
Lane $1.2 million. The final proposal likely will include a “hold harmless” clause to keep schools
that would lose money level-funded until their funding matches their FTE. Funding will be based
on FTE, said Moskus.

The next regular meeting is set for Oct. 12.	

Foodservices will close early on Friday

The Snack Bar will close Friday, Sept. 23, at 2 p.m. for department inservice activities.



The Daily. Wednesday. Sept. 21, 1994 - Page2

Event reminders

● All-Staff brunch. Thursday, Sept. 22, 10:30-11:45 a.m., Bristow Square.

● Hi-Noon All-StaffTalent Revue. 12-2 p.m.. Performing Arts main theater.

● Faculty Council meeting. Thursday, Sept. 22, 3-4:30 p.m.. Boardroom.
● Candidates’ Fair, week of Oct. 3-7, noon, cafeteria.

Dryer fire cause unknown
A small laundry fire in the Physical Education building at noon on Monday started in a

dryer lint trap and traveled into a dedicated duct, said Security Manager Paul Chase. Security and
Campus Services staff evacuated the building. Two Goshen fire department trucks arrived within

minutes and contained the fire. The building reopened about 2 p.m. The fire chief was unable to
determine the cause. Chase recalls no other laundry fires. There were no injuries.

Continuing insurance into retirement

Classified and management employees need to remember that changing insurance carriers
and/or adding dependents must be done at open enrollment prior to the date of retirement to
continue insurance coverage into retirement. Faculty employees must have two years of
immediate prior coverage with OEA Choice before retirement to be eligible to carry their
insurance into retirement. Once you retire, you cannot add a dependent or change insurance
carriers. - Carol Goldsberry, Ext. 2590

When to request a leave of absence

Employees who are reducing their workload or will be absent from work more than 10
consecutive working days, other than vacation and professional development leave, need to
request a leave of absence. If you have questions or need a form, call Mary Glenn, Ext. 2801.

Computer Services establishes a “help desk” for staff

A “help desk” has been established in Computer Services to assist Lane staff with their
computer hardware, software, network, and development problems or questions. If we can’t help
you over the phone, Ext. 4155, someone will come to your desk as soon as possible.

Teaching Improvement Process offers help

Contracted and continuing part-time instructors are invited to participate in Lane’s term-
long Teaching Improvement Process (TIP). Participants will be observed by and will consult with
a non-threatening trained consultant, be videotaped, receive a computerized analysis of student
responses, and get many new ideas. Apply for any term during the 1994-95 academic year by
calling Sharon Thomas at Ext. 2145.

Lane’s chorus returns

Singers! Lane’s chorus has returned. Come and have fun singing a variety of styles of
choral music on Mondays, Wednesdays, and Fridays at noon. There is no audition. - Kimberly
DeMoss, Ext. 2045

ADS

WOOD FOR SALE; Fir, $110 a cord. Oak, $145 a cord. Diane Reiber, Business Dept., Ext. 2221,
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Today:
All-Staff brunch. 10:30-11:45 a.m., Bristow Square
Hi-Noon All-Staff Talent Revue. 12-2 p.m.. Performing Arts main theater.

Faculty Council meeting. 3-4:30 p.m., Boardroom.

Fitness Center orientations 12-2 p.m. & 4-6 p.m.; Friday, Sept. 23, 8-10 a.m. & 12-2 p.m.

Teamwork serves students, wins a pat on the back
The LCC Foundation presented the 1994-95

Eldon G. Schafer Endowment for Innovation Awards at

the all-staff meeting on Monday.
Admissions Director Sharon K. Moore and

Continuing Education Coordinator Debra Lamb won a
$250 Pat on the Back Award as a team for changing

admissions procedures to allow students to register for
either credit and noncredit classes from either the main

or downtown campuses. In the past, noncredit

registration was conducted downtown and credit
registration was done at main campus.

Photo by John Bauguess.

Banned books on display
As part of the American Civil Liberties Union

“Uncensored Celebration” this month, the Women’s Center is displaying some books by women

authors which were challenged or censored in the past. Check it out in CEN 213.

Sharon K. Moore and Debra Lamb

Work opportunity offered to part-time classified employees
Any classified bargaining unit employee working less than full time who is interested in

working additional hours in another department during the academic year, call Bridget

McDonagh in Personnel Services at Ext. 2847.

Caterpillar-Pape’ to give third $50,000 gift to diesel tech
Pape’ Bros. Inc. of Eugene, one of the Pape’ Group companies, and Caterpillar Inc. of

Peoria, 111., are donating $50,000 in cash and in-kind donations to the diesel technology program
for the third year in a row. Mechanical Technologies Chair Ted Kotsakis says the donation

shows the manufacturer’s satisfaction with the quality of Lane’s program.

A check presentation ceremony will be held in President Jerry Moskus’ office on
Tuesday, Sept. 27, at 4 p.m.

The diesel technology program offers a two-year associate of applied science degree and
a two-year certificate of completion. Students find work as heavy duty mechanics, truck
mechanise, tractor mechanics, fuel injection technicians, and diesel tune-up technicians.

Graduates enjoyed a 100 percent job placement rate over the last two years.

KLCC to broadcast live from the Eugene Celebration
KLCC will broadcast live from the 5th Avenue Stage during the Eugene Celebration

beginning at 7 p.m. on Friday, Sept. 23 and ending at 7 p.m. on Sunday, Sept. 25. KLCC’s will

be the only live music broadcast from the celebration. Listeners can tune in as follows: Bend

88.9 FM, Cottage Grove 91.5 FM, Florence 92.7 FM, Oakridge 91.5 FM, Roseburg 88.5 FM,
Sisters 90.3 FM, and Reedsport 90.9 FM. Newport listeners can tune in to KLCO at 90.5 FM.
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Outstanding” E-Mail package to be demonstrated
a

The Network Task Force Software Committee has scheduled a demonstration of an E-

mail package called “Beyond Mail” for Tuesday, Oct. 4, from 3:30-5 p.m. in FOR 307. A
company representative is flying in from the East Coast specifically for this demonstration.

“Beyond Mail” is recommended by the Banyan Corporation, producer of the network
operating system. Task force members who have viewed the system call it “outstanding.
Interested individuals are strongly urged to attend. Call Anne Bacon at Ext. 2065 to ensure

seating.

A related teleconference on workgroup computing is scheduled for Thursday, Oct. 6,
from 10 a.m.-noon, location to be announced. Topics will include electronic mail, workflow

technology, imaging and document management, and integrated office suite products. Potential
uses of workgroup conferencing products from Novell, Microsoft and Lotus will be presented.

Peg Allison helps out Eugene Celebration
Peg Allison, Business Development Center and Business and Industry Services, is

serving her second year on the Eugene Celebration steering committee. She also is active on

Celebration marketing and operations subcommittees. She invites everyone to come on

downtown for the big event this Friday through Sunday, Sept. 23-25.

Event reminder

Candidates’ Fair, week of Oct. 3-7, noon, cafeteria.

OFFICE NOTES

Jan Brandstrom, Counseling, Ext. 2443, has moved to MAC 202.
Jean Conklin, Counseling, Ext. 2802, has moved to HEA 251.
Ann Clark, Counseling, Ext. 2382, has moved to CEN 206.
John Winquist, Counseling, Ext. 2870, has moved to CEN 202A.
The Snack Bar will close for inservice at 2 p.m. on Friday, Sept. 23.
The Senior Companion Program office, 683-8043, has moved to 1455 Willamette.

ADS

PHI THETA KAPPA BAKE SALE: Support the
honor students at Lane on Monday, Sept. 26, by
buying a goodie at their bake sale, 8 a.m.-5 p.m.
at base of Bookstore stairs, second floor Center.

Gateway Mall. Registration, $15; teams
encouraged. Cosponsored by Oregon Breast
Cancer Coalition and Eugene Sorpotimists. For
more information call Christine Krygier, SBDCN,
Ext. 2106, or 344-7355 home.

“SPIRITUAL POLITICS : Changing the World
from the Inside Out” is a workshop to be held
Sunday, Oct. 9,1:30-4:30 p.m. and Monday, Oct.
10, 7-9:30 p.m., at Unity of the Valley, 39th &
Hilyard. Presenters are Corinne McLaughlin and
Gordon Davidson, co-authors of a book of the
same title. For more information, contact John

Lloyd. T&D, Ext. 2892, or call 345-9913.

A WALK FOR LIFE: Join me in the battle against
breast cancer. Participate in the first annual Walk
for Life in support of breast cancer patients and
their families on Saturday, Oct. 1,9-11 a.m.,

SINGERS! LANE’S CHORUS HAS RETURNED.

Come and have fun singing a variety of styles of
choral music on Mondays, Wednesdays, and
Fridays at noon. There is no audition. Kimberly
DeMoss, Performing Arts, Ext. 2045.

WOOD FOR SALE: Fir, $110 a cord. Oak, $145
a cord. Diane Reiber, Business Dept., Ext. 2221.

THE DAILY

Editor; Joan Aschim. Assistant Editor: Angela Miller. Call Ext. 2591 for more information.
SCHEDULE. The Daily publishes Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and Thursdays during fall,

winter and spring terms, except Tuesdays only during term breaks; and Tuesdays only during summer.
HOW TO SUBMIT INFORMATION. Deadline is noon of the day prior to publication. Include first and

last name, department, and extension number. Submit Mac or IBM 3-1/2” disks, any program, when
possible. Send via intercampus mail; deliver to the in-basket outside ADM 210; E-Mail to Joan Aschim;
Internet to aschim@edlane.lane.edu; fax to 744-3970; or mail to The Daily, Lane Community College,
4000 E. 30th Ave., Eugene, OR 97405.

WHAT TO EXPECT. Next-day placement is attempted but cannot be guaranteed. All items will be
run once and repeated if space permits. Priority will be given to new items. Ads will be run twice; for
repeat placement, notify The Daily; observe six times per term limit. All items subject to editing for brevity
and Associated Press style.



The Daily
Published for the staff of Lane Comnuinity Collejie 747'4501. ext. 2591

Monday, September 26,1994 Edited by Joan Aschim

This week:

● Phi Theta Kappa bake sale, today, 8 a.m.-5 p.m., foot of Bookstore stairs, Center Bldg.
● Banned book display, part of the American Civil Liberties Union “Uncensored Celebration,'

Women’s Center, CEN 213, all month.

* Caterpillar/Pape’ Bros, gift presentation to diesel technology program. President Jerry

Moskus’ office, Tuesday, Sept. 27,4 p.m. Cash and in-kind donation valued at $50,000.

Joe Russin awarded funds for field trip videos
The LCC Foundation presented the 1994-95 Eldon G.

Schafer Endowment for Innovation Awards at the all staff

meeting on Sept. 19. Science instructor Joe Russin was

awarded a seed money grant of $1,380 to produce videos of
field trips in forest ecology, field biology, and botany for
students unable to attend the trips. It was Russin’s second seed

money award from the endowment, following a $2,100 grant in
1991 to build the nature trail and outdoor classroom on the

hillside off the south parking lot.

V, - '
I

Resource flyer attached
Attached to today’s Daily is the new “Where To Find It At Lane” for 1994-95. It lists

resources generically, rather than by department title. For more copies to display or distribute to
students, call Institutional Advancement at Ext. 2268.

Members sought for diversity team
College restructuring calls for a diversity team to “ensure that the college supports ethnic

and social diversity.” The team’s ultimate goal will be recruitment, retention and success of

students and staff from diverse backgrounds. The team will be established this fall. Its initial

work will focus on implementing plans developed by the WICHE Diversity Task Force, and
working to create a climate for diversity. If you’re interested in serving on the team, please

contact me. - Jerry Moskus, Ext. 2200

Faculty internship opportunity available
Faculty: The Classroom and Student Outcomes Assessment Project is a chance for

faculty to work together as a committee and learn more about student outcomes assessment and

classroom research. This committee will look for opportunities to share this information through
professional development activities and by providing seed money for classroom and outcomes

research. One or two faculty members are needed to coordinate the activity. If interested, send a

memo to Julie Aspinwall-Lamberts in Research and Planning by Oct. 31 which states ^reasons
for your interest in this project, *your qualifications for this project, and *your supervisor’s

support for your internship.

Book on classroom assessment techniques available
Copies of Patricia Cross and Tom Angelo’s book, “Classroom Assessment Techniques,”

are available through the Library’s reserve desk. Inservice speaker Bill Moore referred to this
book as an excellent source for classroom research ideas. - Julie Aspinwall-Lamberts Ext. 2576.

Coat rack needed for accreditation team

A nice coat rack is needed for our 15 accreditation team members in their conference

room, PE 205, from Oct. 11-14. Call Julie Aspinwall-Lamberts or Tara Worman at Ext. 2576.
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Teaching Improvement Process offers help
Contracted and continuing part-time instructors are invited to participate in Lane’s term-

long Teaching Improvement Process (TIP). Participants will be observed by and will consult

with a non-threatening trained consultant, be videotaped, receive a computerized analysis of
student responses, and get many new ideas. Apply for any term during the 1994-95 academic
year by calling Sharon Thomas at Ext. 2145.

TIP workshop will be at Heceta House
The annual Teaching Improvement Process retreat will be held Oct. 7-9 at Heceta House.

For more information contact Sharon Thomas at Ext. 2145, or Jim Cobb at Ext. 2831.

Outstanding employee nominations due
Nominations for Outstanding Classified Employee of the Month for October are due

Sept. 29 in Vice President Larry Warford’s office. For nomination forms or information, contact

Debbie Powers or Sherry Suchanek at Ext 2120.

Workgroup computing teleconference
Workgroup Computing: Technology Update,” will be held on Thursday, Oct. 6, from

10 am.-noon in FOR 308. It’s free. This teleconference will provide up-to-the-minute
information on efforts to create standards for the integration of groupware technologies. This
program is the first of three in the 1994-95 Information Technology Series from Public

Broadcasting Services. The others are “Using Multi-Media for Education & Business” on Jan.

26 and “Operating System Decisions: Advanced Operating Systems for Small Business
Computing” on April 6. Open to staff and students. - Cynde Leathers at Ext. 2260.

Exhibits wanted for Mezzanine Gallery
The Library’s Mezzanine Gallery is available for exhibits of informational displays and

local art. The gallery space, located on the upper floor of the Library, hosts exhibits which
change monthly. To schedule an exhibit or for more infoimation, call Daniel Moret at Ext 2318.

JOBS

● Painter, Campus Services Dept., painter, closes 10/7.

ADS

DEAL-A-SMILE CASINO NIGHT: Fundraiser for

Community Dental Clinic. Hosted by Friends of the
Dental Clinic and Altair Club. Saturday, Oct. 1,
7 p.m., Valley River Inn. Tickets are $10 and
include $100 worth of script, raffle ticket. There will
be a silent auction, complimentary snacks and no
host bar. Call Kathy Bates, Dental Clinic, Ext.
2206 for tickets. We need the community's
support.

WANTED: Looking to find a start from a WHITE
upright fuschia. The kind that stays in ground all
year round. Please call Laura Roberts, Student
Health, at Ext. 2665, or at home in the evenings at
689-5868.

“SPIRITUAL POLITICS ; Changing the World
from the Inside Out” is a workshop to be held
Sunday, Oct. 9,1:30-4:30 p.m. and Monday, Oct.
10, 7-9:30 p.m., at Unity of the Valley, 39th &
Hilyard. Presenters are Corinne McLaughlin and
Gordon Davidson, co-authors of a book of the
same title. For more information, contact John

Lloyd, T&D, Ext. 2892, or call 345-9913.

A WALK FOR LIFE: Join me in the battle against
breast.cancer. Participate in the first annual Walk
for Life in support of breast cancer patients and
their families on Saturday, Oct. 1,9-11 a.m.,
Gateway Mall. Registration, $15; teams
encouraged. Cosponsored by Oregon Breast
Cancer Coalition and Eugene Sorpotimists. For
more information call Christine Krygier, SBDCN,
Ext. 2106, or 344-7355 home.

FOR SALE: QUALITY. SOLID MAPLE BUNK

BEDS. Meant to be arranged in L-shape. Could
use 1 bunk as play platform. Comes with 2 Sealy
mattresses, side rails, detachable shelves, and
ladder. $275. Brenda Jennings, Bus. Dept., Ext.
2682, or 686-8595.
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Today:
● Caterpillar/Pape’ Bros, gift presentation to diesel technology program, President Jerry

Moskus’ office, Tuesday, Sept. 27, 4 p.m. Cash and in-kind donation valued at $50,000.

Florence center to develop nature trails
LCC at Rorence Director Bill Porter won an $1,800

seed money grant from the Eldon G. Schafer Endowment for
Innovation to develop 70 acres of recently donated coastal

property for educational purposes. The property features forest,
wetlands and open sand dunes. Flora, fauna and land forms will
be inventoried, specific features such as wetlands will be

bordered off, group-study areas will be designated, and a self-

learning trail walk with signs will be made.

BPA test may cause power blip tonight
The Bonneville Power Administration will be generating

faults as part of a testing procedure tonight (actually 12:30 a.m.,
1:30 .a.m. and 2:30 a.m. Wednesday), reports Paul Colvin of

Campus Services. The tests probably won’t be noticed at Lane, but to be sure, turn off
computers and other sensitive electronic equipment overnight.

Bill Porter

Enrollment dips slightly
Credit headcount enrollment dipped 5.51 percent on Monday compared to the first day of

classes a year ago and noncredit enrollment rose ,2.83 percent. Vice President Linda Fossen says

community college enrollment usually dips when the economy improves. In Lane County, the
unemployment rate is down to 4.8 percent. Admissions Director Sharon Moore says colleagues

at some neighboring community colleges report drops of around 10 percent. First-day figures
include individual students enrolled in both credit and noncredit classes. Unduplicated

headcount reports are issued later in the term.

Weekend College administrator needed
Instructional Services seeks a Weekend College administrator for 1994-95. The job

requires approximately five hours each Saturday to oversee the activities happening on campus.
Contact Marianne Kimball at Ext. 2306 for more information. Responsibilities begin Oct. 1.

student ambassadors needed

High School Relations is recruiting for student ambassadors for the 1994-95 school year.
Student ambassadors are Lane students close to high school age who lead campus tours, visit
district high schools to promote Lane, and lend assistance in the High School Relations office.
Minimum requirements are: completion of at least one year in credit classes, graduation from
high school or GED completion within the last three years, and planned attendance for the entire
1994-95 academic year. Students work 10-12 hours per week and must have at least two mornings
a week free. These are paid positions. If you know of any potential candidates who are outgoing
and positive about their Lane experience, please refer them to the High School Relations office in
Admissions. Application deadline is Oct. 4. - Shan Titus, Ext. 2688

Kudos

Carolyn Litty of Counseling has qualified as a psychiatric mental health nurse practitioner.
OS’ Jean Conklin of the Career Information Center has been chosen 1994-95 chair of the

Oregon Career Information System.
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Addition to “Where To Find It...
a

Add Computer Information Help Desk, Ext. 4155, to the “Where To Find It At Lane

flyer distributed with Monday’s Daily. For more copies of the flyer, call Ext. 2268.

Thanks

A big thank-you to all the performers and behind-the-sceners for last week’s all-staff
talent revue. You were great! John Workman, Tom Birkenhead, Steve Candee, Linda

Danielson, Easter Wood, Kathryn Nance, Jacquie McClure, David Leung, Terry Gatchel, Jim
Greenwood, Marie Matsen, Mary Seereiter, Patrick Torelle, John Klobas, Nancy Beplat,

Catherine Vandertuin, Leigh Alice Petty, Lynne Swift, Cynde Leathers, Gloria Jarvis, Julie
Baker, Jim McCarty, Skip Hubbard, and Kathy Bates. - Sparky Roberts, Performing Arts

Dancing just for you
Faculty and staff, here’s a class for you. This class is process oriented, non-technical and

designed to tune you into your body. Work on body issues, achieve harmony of

body/mind/spirit, express what is in your conscious or unconscious self through movement.
Movement mediation, authentic movement and a Japanese form of “automatic movement” will

be introduced. Sign up forD199 SS: Dance From Within, Reg. No. 01104. The class meets
Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays from 4-5 p.m. Instructor is Mary Seereiter, who just finished
a four-year certificate program at The School of Body Mind Centering. She is now a practitioner

and registered movement therapist.

OFFICE NOTES

● Carol Lynn Morse of Counseling, Ext. 2232, has moved to CEN 320.

JOBS

Open only to LCC bargaining unit employees:
● Office Support Specialist, Social Science, closes 10/3.

Open to LCC employees and the public:
● Painter, Campus Services Dept., painter, closes 10/7.

ADS

provided. Upcoming classes: Oct. 6, ceramic
ghost earrings, pins and figurines; Oct. 13, fused
glass jewelry; Nov. 3, ceramic holiday ornaments.
Questions? Cali Cheryl Kempner, Study Skills,
Ext. 2844.

1972 PACE ARROW MOTOR HOME. 35K

original miles, Onan 4K generator. Immaculate
condition. A must see! $7,500. Call Brenda

Grume, DTC, Ext. 2936, or 461-7988 anytime.

TWO RUGS: Beige nylon, blue & mauve stripes
at ends, 8‘3" x 7'6”, $100. Gray 9’x12’ nylon with
pad, $50. Ray Mitchell, Performing Arts., Ext.
2209, home 342-2816.

MILEY HORSE TRAILER for sale. Recently
painted, new tires, brakes and Interior walls. 200
amp sen/ice panel, wired with breaker and
external GFl outlet. Rodney C. Metzger, Social
Science, 689-5257.

DEAL-A-SMILE CASINO NIGHT: Fundraiser for

Community Dental Clinic. Hosted by Friends of the
Dental Clinic and Altair Club. Saturday, Oct. 1,
7 p.m.. Valley River Inn. Tickets are $10 and
include $100 worth of script, raffle ticket. There will
be a silent auction, complimentary snacks and no
host bar. Call Kathy Bates, Dental Clinic, Ext.
2206 for tickets.

WANTED: Looking to find a start from a WHITE
upright fuschia. The kind that stays in ground all
year round. Please call Laura Roberts, Student
Health, at Ext. 2665, or at home in the evenings at
689-5868.

BACH TROMBONE, model 36, like new, 1 yr. old,
$800 (new $1300). Ray Mitchell, Performing Arts,
Ext. 2209, home 342-2816.

"BIRDS OF OREGON Status and Distribution” by
editors Jeff Gilligan, Mark Smith, Dennis Rogers,
and Alan Contreras in collaboration with Oregon
Field Ornithologists is available for $24.95 paper,
$32 hardbound. 477 species included. Make
checks payable to Cinclus Publications, Box 284,
McMinnville OR 97128. Allow 4 weeks for delivery.
Joan Aschim, Institutional Advancement, Ext.2591.

JOIN IN FOR A FUN AND CREATIVE EVENING

of introductory art classes in my home studio.
Classes are held 7-9 p.m. on Thursday evenings.
Cost is $20 per class and all supplies are
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Carol Sirois named employee of the year
Applause burst louder and
lasted longer for Carol
Sirois at the all-staff

meeting last week than for
any other speaker or
honoree as she was named

Outstanding Classified

Employee of the Year.
Board member Cindy

Weeldreyer presented the

award plaque. It was an
emotion-filled moment.

“You want to say so much
but it’s hard to find the

words to express the way
you’re feeling,” Carol
recalls. “Thank-you

seemed the best way of putting it.” People from all across campus keep stopping to say
congratulations. “It’s a real high. It keeps you going, knowing that you’re appreciated, by your
own staff and by people in other departments too.”

Carol won the monthly employee award in May, qualifying her for the annual award. An
admissions specialist, she joined Lane in 1975 and built a solid reputation for customer service
excellence among staff and students. She is known for cheerfulness, initiative, follow-through,
problem-solving ability, and calmness under stress.

Off duty, Carol volunteers for Campus Ministry and represents the college at the Lane
County Fair. She serves her church and plays softball (her city league coed masters team, the
Silver Streaks, placed first this season).

Carol has an associate of arts degree from Fullerton Jr. College and a bachelor of arts
degree from California State University at Long Beach. - Photo by John Bauguess.

The Great Ping-Pong Ball Drop is Friday
Lane will again welcome students to the new academic year with The Great Ping-Pong

Ball Drop on Friday, Sept. 30. Flight instructor Jason Woodruff will fly a helicopter over Bristow
Square at 11:55 a.m. while flight instructor Bruce Gustafson drops 1,500 Ping-Pong balls to
students waiting below. The helicopter will make two or three passes. The balls are numbered
and redeemable for prizes. This year’s grand prize is an RCA 25-inch color television donated by
Target Stores. A barbecue lunch will be served for $1.75 and the band Caliente! will perform.
The Ping-Pong ball drop is in its ninth year at Lane.

student services specialist will assist DTC students
Patty BCrebs, Student Services Specialist, is now providing admission and registration

assistance, career information, and placement testing to all Downtown Center students, credit and
noncredit, through a cooperative arrangement with Student Services and Continuing Education.
Krebs is located in the Continuing Education office at the front counter of the DTC.

KLCC radiothon sets $125,000 goal
KLCC will begin its fall radiothon on Oct. 6. The goal is to raise $125,000. The station

depends upon listeners for 27 percent of its total operating budget.
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Enrollment improving
Students are still enrolling. Tuesday’s enrollment figures showed credit headcount at

4.58 percent less than a year ago, compared to Monday’s 5.51 percent less. Continuing education
enrollment rose to 4.03 percent more than a year ago, compared to Monday’s 2.83 percent more.

Weekend College administrator needed
Instructional Services seeks a Weekend College administrator for 1994-95. The job

requires approximately five hours each Saturday to oversee the activities happening on campus.
Contact Marianne Kimball at Ext. 2306 for more information. Responsibilities begin Oct. 1.

Managing job stress
The Classified Professional Development Team has purchased a comprehensive six-

session video course on Managing Job Stress. The tapes include: Handling Workplace Pressure,
Clarifying Roles and Expectations, Controlling the Workload, Managing People Pressures,
Surviving the Changing Workplace, and Balancing Work and Home. The videos may be checked
out from the Library by staff for home viewing. - Julie Baker, Ext. 2199.

ADS

‘BIRDS OF OREGON Status and Distribution’ by

editors Jeff Gilligan, Mark Smith, Dennis Rogers, and
Alan Contreras in collaboration with Oregon Field
Ornithologists is available for $24.95 paper, $32
hardbound. 477 species included. Make checks
payable to Cinclus Publications, Box 284,
McMinnville OR 97128. Allow 4 weeks for delivery.
Joan Aschim, Institutional Advancement, Ext. 2591.

WOOD FOR SALE: Fir, $110 a cord. Oak, $145 a

cord. Diane Reiber, Business Dept., Ext. 2221.

SOLID MAPLE refectory dining table (40’ x 60’,
extends to 92’) with four chairs, $395. Solid oak
coffee table (56" x 28.5’) with beveled and leaded
glass, $175. Both excellent condition. Kit Hopkinson,
FHC, Ext. 2623/2617. Mike Hopkinson, Media Arts.
Ext. 2479. Home 345-7717.

JOIN IN FOR A FUN AND CREATIVE EVENING of

introductory art classes in my home studio. Classes
are held 7-9 p.m. on Thursday evenings. Cost is $20
per class and all supplies are provided. Upcoming
classes; Oct. 6, ceramic ghost earrings, pins and
figurines: Oct. 13, fused glass jewelry; Nov. 3,
ceramic holiday ornaments. Questions? Call Cheryl
Kempner, Study Skills, Ext. 2844.

MILEY HORSE TRAILER for sale. Recently painted,
new tires, brakes and interior walls. 200 amp service

panel, wired with breaker and external GFI outlet.
Rodney C. Metzger, Social Science, 689-5257.

DEAL-A-SMILE CASINO NIGHT; Fundraiser for

Community Dental Clinic. Hosted by Friends of the
Dental Clinic and Altair Club. Saturday, Oct. 1, 7
p.m.. Valley River Inn. Tickets are $10 and include
$100 worth of script, raffle ticket. There will be a

silent auction, complimentary snacks and no-host
bar. Call Kathy Bates. Dental Clinic, Ext. 2206 for
tickets.

FOR SALE: Climbing gear, choks, biners, quick-
draws. $4-$6 per item. Call Vicki Levine, Study
Skills. Ext. 2074. or Lowell at 345-8344.

UPHOLDING Public Education in Oregon

Conference. Pre-conference Thursday, Oct. 13, 7:30
p.m., in the Fir Room, EMU, U of O campus.
Conference Friday, Oct. 14, 8:30 a.m.-3:30 p.m. at
the First Congregational Church, 1050 E. 23rd,
Eugene. Registration fee $20, $10 for students, and
$8 for lunch only. For more information, contact
Clergy and Laity Concerned, 485-1755. - Steve
Candee, Social Science, Ext. 2188.

1972 PACE ARROW MOTOR HOME. 35K original
miles, Onan 4K generator. Immaculate condition. A
must see! $7,500. Call Brenda Crume, DTC, Ext.

2936, or 461-7988 anytime.

TWO RUGS: Beige nylon, blue & mauve stripes at
ends, 8’3' x 7’6’, $100. Gray 9'x12’ nylon with pad,
$50. Ray Mitchell, Performing Arts., Ext. 2209,
home 342-2816. FOR SALE: QUALITY. SOLID MAPLE BUNK BEDS.

Meant to be arranged in L-shape. Could use 1 bunk
as play platform. Comes with 2 Sealy mattresses,
side rails, detachableshelves, and ladder. $275.
Brenda Jennings, Bus. Dept, Ext, 2682, or 686-
8595.

BACH TROMBONE, model 36. like new, 1 yr. old.

$800 (new $1300). Ray Mitchell, Performing Arts,
Ext. 2209, home 342-2816.
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President Moskus to

hold open office hours
President Jerry Moskus will

hold open office hours the third

Thursday of each month from 2-4

p.m. Please call Tracy Simms at Ext.
2200 to schedule your visit.

Thursday, September 29,1994

Candidate’s Fair next week

A Candidate’s Fair will be held next Monday

through Thursday, noon hours, in the cafeteria. It’s

your chance to talk with candidates from the American,

Democratic and Republican parties running for the

Oregon house and senate. The line-up:

● Monday, Oct 3
Pete Sorenson (D) Senate District 20

Tony Corcoran (D) House District 44

Floyd Prozanski (D) House District 40
Jim Welsh (R) House District 43

Jan Nelson (A) House District 44

Jeanne Wojack Dellinger (A) Senate District 20

● Tuesday, Oct. 4

Kitty Piercey (D) House District 39

Floyd Prozanski (D) House District 40
Jimi Mathers (R) Senate District 20

Chuck Ivey (D) House District 43
Jan Nelson (A) House District 44

Kathy Sniezko (A) Senate District 21

● Wednesday, Oct. 5
Karsten Rassmussen (D) Senate District 22

Cynthia Wooten (D) House District 41
Marti Ballance (R) House District 44

Jeanne Wojack Dellinger (A) Senate District 20

Kathy Sniezko (A) Senate District 21

● Thursday, Oct. 6

Bill Dwyer (D) Senate District 21
Karsten Rassmussen (D) Senate District 22

George Boehnke (R) House District 40
Mike Bonner (A) House District 40

Kathy Sniezko (A) Senate District 21

Heceta teaching
workshop offers
flexible hours

The Teaching Improvement
Process (TIP) invites teaching faculty

to the annual teaching workshop at
Heceta House on Friday, Oct. 7, 4

p.m., through Sunday, Oct. 9, 1 p.m.

If you can’t stay the whole time,
you’re welcome to attend any part of

the workshop. Topics covered are

suggested by participants. If you
received a sign-up form at inservice,
call Sharon Thomas at Ext. 2145 to

reserve a space. We always have a

great time and come away refreshed
by the experience. There’s room for

20, so reserve your space now.

E-Mail demonstration

The Network Task Force

Software Committee will hold a

demonstration of “Beyond Mail” E-

Mail on Tuesday, Oct. 4, from 3:30-5 p.m. in FOR 307. Task force members who have viewed
the system call it “outstanding.” Interested individuals are strongly urged to attend. Call Anne
Bacon at Ext. 2065 to ensure seating.

Visual presentations topic of first TTT meeting
Teachers Talking about Teaching will meet on Tuesday, Oct. 18, from 3-4:30 p.m. in

CEN 420. Peter Boldon of 3M national consumer relations will present “The Art of Effective
Visual Presentations.” This is a seminar, not a sales promotional. All those interested in

sampling the latest technology for creating visual aids are urged to attend. Of course, we hope
you will join us for good food and great company. - Sharon Thomas, Ext. 2145

Renaissance Room to open
The main campus deli opens Oct. 11. Hours will be 9 a.m.-l p.m. Monday-Thursday. The
Renaissance Room opens Oct. 18. Hours will be 11:30 a.m.-l p.m. Tuesday- Thursday. The fall
Classical Cuisine dinner will be Dec. 1 at 6 p.m. For reservations, call Ext. 2697.

KLCC radiothon sets $125,000 goa
KLCC will begin its fall radiothon on Oct. 6. The goal is to raise $125,000. The station

depends upon listeners for 27 percent of its total operating budget.



The Daily, Thursday, September 29,1994 - Page 2

Disney-based creative thinking workshop to be held
A workshop on the Power of Creative Thinking will be co-sponsored by the Business

Development Center and the Eugene Area Chamber of Commerce on Oct. 11 from 8 a.m.-noon,

and repeated from 1-5 p.m., at the Red Lion Inn on Coburg Road. The concepts in the workshop
are based on the Walt Disney Creative Thinking System. Cost is $98. For further information,

contact Mike Anderson 484-1314 at the Eugene Chamber of Commerce. - Julie Baker, Ext. 2199

FIPSE preliminary proposals due soon
The Fund for the Improvement of Postsecondary Education (FIPSE) requires preliminary

applications for comprehensive program grants by Oct. 18. FIPSE reviews the five-page
preliminary applications to select a pool of applicants to submit full proposals. FIPSE grants
may provide one, two or three years of funding to develop innovative solutions to key problems

in higher education. FIPSE grant applications and assistance in developing a proposal are
available from Sarah LaMaster, Ext. 2312.

Some October conferences

For information on the following conferences, contact Julie Baker, Ext. 2199.

"How to Communicate with Confidence, Clarity & Credibility," Eugene, $79, Oct. 11.

"Exceptional Customer Service," Eugene, $99, Oct. 12.

"Managing Multiple Priorities," Portland, $87, Oct. 12.
"Managing Organizational Change," San Antonio, $895, Oct. 12-14.

"Managing Multiple Priorities," Portland, $87, Oct. 12.

"Meeting the Challenge of Equal Access for Girls & Young Women," Portland, $100,
Oct. 13-14.

"Classified Employees Professional Development Training Seminars," Tigard, $25, Oct. 14
"Interpersonal Skills," Eugene, $99, Oct. 18.
"PCM Competency Based Interviewing," Portland, $295, Oct. 19.

THANKS

Thank-you to Campus Services staff for getting classrooms ready for fall term at the DTC. They
did the necessary wiring, painting of DTC 005 so it could be transformed into a computer classroom.
Room 028, once used mainly for occasional craft classes, was painted and carpeted and is now booked
days, evenings and Saturdays for a variety of classes. They both look great! - Debra Lamb

ADS

RIDE TO ROSEBURG REQUESTED: Jeff

Osanka, speech instructor, is teaching a class
from 6-10 p.m. at Umpqua Community College the
first four Mondays in October. He will pay
gas/expenses for a ride to/from UCC. Please call
him at Ext. 2480 or 345-0931, or E-Mail OSANKA

if you are: 1) Going from Eugene to Roseburg
Monday afternoons; or 2) Going from Roseburg to
Eugene Monday nights; or 3) Going from
Roseburg to Eugene Tuesday mornings.

WANTED TO RENT: Sunriver house to

accommodate 9 people Dec. 21-25. Pat Hansen,
DBEC, 726-2251, or evenings 687-7888.

WOOD FOR SALE: Fir, $110 a cord. Oak. $145

a cord. Diane Reiber, Business Dept., Ext. 2221.

SOLID MAPLE refectory dining table (40” x 60",
extends to 92”) with 4 chairs, $395. Solid oak
coffee table (56” x 28.5") with beveled and leaded
glass, $175. Both excellent condition. Kit Hopkin-
son, FHC, Ext. 2623/2617. Mike Hopkinson,
Media Arts, Ext. 2479. Home 345-7717.

FOR SALE: Climbing gear, choks, biners, quick-
draws. $4-$6 per item. Call Vicki Levine. Study
Skills, Ext. 2074, or Lowell at 345-8344.

UPHOLDING Public Education in Oregon
Conference. Pre-conference Thursday, Oct, 13,
7:30 p.m., in the Fir Room, EMU, U of O campus.
Conference Friday, Oct. 14, 8:30 a.m.-3:30 p.m. at
the First Congregational Church, 1050 E. 23rd,
Eugene. Registration fee $20, $10 for students,
and $8 for lunch only. For more information,
contact Clergy and Laity Concerned, 485-1755. ■
Steve Candee, Social Science, Ext. 2188.

FOR RENT: 2-bedroom, 1-bath townhouse

duplex, appliances, 2889 Tulip Street, Eugene.
AvailalDle Oct. 15. $675; $575 deposit. No pets.
Pat Hansen, DBEC, 726-2251, or evenings
687-7888.

1989 HONDA CRX, red, 49,000 miles, excellent

condition. $7,500 or best offer. Call Peggy
Marston, Ext. 2423, or 484-1731.
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